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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 7 NOVEMBER 2022 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Pam Kettlety (PK)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL) Chair

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM)

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 

	


	Item
	Record
	

	
	LL welcomed all to the meeting. 


	

	91
	APOLOGIES RE, TC


	

	92
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None


	

	93

93.1

93.2

93.3

93.4

93.5

93.6

93.7
	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:35
HP quoted email dated 7.11 from NB resident who questioned whether a bypass featured in Wiltshire Times was for the benefit of Westbury. HP outlined the route from NB to Standerwick stating that in his opinion this route was the best solution. 

HP quoted email dated 7.11 from NB resident reminding the parish council that overgrown leylandii trees in a Southwick Road garden were a danger to adjoining land and property at 1,3 and 5 Ash Drive. Clerk to write again to owner of the trees.    

In answer to a question from BC, HP will ask WC for more information about updating of data on bus stop times.

In answer to a question from FM ref 78.1, HP confirmed that the section of Fairwood Road referred to is not within the NB boundary.  

HP reported that drain in front of the Hungry Horse had not been reseated. He will remind the Highways team. 

Ken McCall, NP Steering Group member addressed the PC about the H2.2 development. He outlined the history of the developers' proposals being inappropriate; the lower two triangles of land should not contain housing. WC and TTC support this view. LL advised that this needs to be discussed by the Steering Group. HP stated that it would be easier if there was just one application rather than two. 

NC reported that speed gun will be used in NB week beginning 14 November for three weeks, one of which coincides with Road Safety week when there will hopefully be police presence. 


	

	94


	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3 October, having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting.    
	

	95

95.1

95.2

95.3

95.4

95.5

95.6

95.7


	MATTERS RISING
· 81.1 Crack on Phillips Way bridge – WC Highways Team - brickwork serves no purpose,acts only to hide the main structural elements, metal sheet piles which support the bridge. WC continues to monitor for settlement and subsequent cracking.  

· 81.2 A36 Diversion: Response – Technical report received. FM commented that it is a long and complex report. Consultants thought the C227 was a higher grade than it is; commissioned to support diversion but there was no opportunity to respond to any consultation. As a result all vehicles are using this totally unsuitable C road. Corsley, Maiden Bradley and Chapmanslade are campaigning for further weight restrictions on the  A362. Resolved for Clerk to bring to Southwick Parish Council's attention. 

· 84.1 Queens Green Canopy – Awaiting trees. 

· 84.2 Brokerswood Notice Board – Councillors resolved to let Friends of the Tin Church have a key to the notice board. Clerk has forwarded details about where to obtain a key. 

· 81.4 Vehicles using The Rank bridleway – TC will talk to resident who raised the matter. 

· 87.5 Overhanging tree at 32 Churchlands has been cut back. 

· 89.2 Clerk chasing for update on “Warm Spaces” available in Trowbridge area. 
	

	96


	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  None


	

	97


	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 
PL/2022/06060 The Mead Brokerswood Creation of 2 Great Crested Newt ponds. WC Approved. 


	

	98


	CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from resident 22.10  Asking PC to assist with getting a hedge trimmed on an adjacent field to The Rank. A parish councillor asked the owner who, on inspection, did not consider that it needed trimming back. The Clerk passed this information to the resident and advised them that acting as an intermediary is not a role for the parish council.
	

	99
	RELOCATION OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSING
Councillors resolved that due to lack of match funding, they would not pursue this relocation. Clerk to notify WC.


	

	100
	PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY
The Clerk advised of the procedure. Notices have been posted on boards and the website to advertise the vacancy. An election to fill the vacancy will be held if ten electors from the Parish of North Bradley write to the Returning Officer by 24 November 2022 asking for an election to be held. If an election is not requested by that date, then the vacancy must be filled by co-option as soon as practicable. 

 
	

	101
	BOUNDARY REVIEW
LL and HP are drafting a letter to WC to request return of H2.2 development site to North Bradley. 


	

	102
	LITTER BINS
Councillors resolved to request one ground mounted metal litter bin with installation by Idverde. Clerk to ask Brokerswood holiday park again for their sponsorship. 


	

	103

103.1

103.2

103.3

103.4

103.5

103.6


	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

Blocked drain on Ireland Lane. Clerk to request Highways team to inspect. Parish Steward should not be expected to assist. 

The Old Village Pound sign, Parish Steward has erected sign, needs to put in final screw.

Tree at Druces close to wooden footbridge across the Biss right of way. BC has reported on MyWiltshire. Referred to Highways Team, BC asked for it to be referred on to RoW. 

Overgrown hedgerow at stile on Westbury Road. 

Ashton Park development - Persimmon are carrying out further land surveys at Ashton Hill farm; a lot of work needs to be done still and there is no date for resumption.  
BC expressed his frustration with the resurfacing at Church Lane. There have been long delays and the worst areas have not been touched yet. Clerk to raise with Mark Banks. 


	

	104

104.1

104.2
	FINANCE
The Clerk reminded councillors that the Local Government Association has come to an agreement on the new pay scales to be implemented from April 2022. The back pay will be included in the November pay. 

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Payee
	Amount

	
	104.2.1
	K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses August
	£532.60

	
	104.2.2
	HMRC September
	£122.00

	
	104.2.3
	Royal British Legion Wreath
	£25.00

	
	104.2.4
	Greenacres Grass Cutting
	£1,206.90

	
	104.2.5
	Google Work Space subscription 04.09.22 – 30.09.22
	£2.07

	
	
	

	105
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllrs resolved for Neighbourhood plan Steering Group to review the plan providing grant funding is available.

Cllrs noted drivers spinning vehicles on the Peace Memorial playing field. Trust members are aware. 


	

	106
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 5 December 2022, 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 20:55. 

Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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